
Legacy Society
The following donors notified The Legal Center 
that they included a gift in their estate plan.

Alexander R. Aitken
Anonymous (2)
J. Fern Black
Randy Chapman
Merle Greear
Mary Anne Harvey
Paul Hunter
Thomas Stamm
Louise Todd & Gerald Stoll

The following donors have made 
contributions since our Fall 2011 issue of 
Mainstream.

Business, Foundation and 
Organization Support
Anonymous 
Century Link Foundation
Colorado Nonprofit Association
Community First Foundation
Berenbaum Weinshienk PC
Boettcher Foundation
Burt Foundation 
Dorsey & Whitney LLC
McConnell Fleischner Houghtaling LLC
Mile High United Way 
Organizational Options 
PepsiCo 
Jay & Rose Phillips Foundation 
Louis & Harold Price Foundation
Reilly Pozner LLP
Schramm Foundation
Sheridan Ross PC
The ARC of Colorado

Tribute Giving
* indicates gifts designated to The Legal Center 

Endowment fund 

In Memory of Melissa Bentson
	 Bob & Brenda Bentson
In Memory of Max Price
	 Eileen Price
In Honor of Randy Chapman
	 *Stanton Rosenbaum
In Honor of Andy Fox
	 *Denver & Nora Fox
In Honor of Liz Fuselier
	 Dean Neuwirth & Roxanne Jensen
In Honor of Miriam Hermann
	 *Allen & Leonora Hermann
In Honor of Kati Leasure & Lyssa Dominguez
	 *John & Terese Hutchins
In Honor of Jennifer Shook
	 Randy & Drenda Forrest

Individual Donors
* The Presidents’ Circle includes individuals 
making gifts of $500 or more in a year or 
annual gifts in any amount for over a decade.

*John Paul & Abby Anderson
Joshua Anderson
Harriet Aspegren
Kip Barrash & Charlotte Kanavich
Ulla Beringer
John Berman
*Thomas & Sallie Bernard
*Bruce Bernstein
Lacey Berumen
*Ian & Marcela Bird
*J. Fern Black
Heidi Blackman
Jay Burch
Billie Busby
*Julie Busby
Vicki Capek
Gordon Carpenter
James Carr
Stefanie Carroll
*Carol & Randy Chapman
Margaret Charlton
Deborah Clendenning
*James & Carolyn Colvin
*Frederic Conover
Valerie Corzine
*Dale Coski
*George & Marion Curtis
Alison Daniels
*Alan & Leilani Dill
*Becky Farwell
Vincentia Ferrara
Donald & Amanda Finlayson
*Allen & Marjorie Folkestad
*Carole & Alan Forbes
*Sylvia & George Free
*Liz & Chris Fuselier
*Rev. Mark Franceschini
Angie Garberding
*Roger & Sandy Garberding
Marjorie Goldstein
Mark Greenberg & Robin Fleishman
*Faith Gross
*Deborah Harney
Dale & Tony Harris
*Mary Anne Harvey
Leeon Hayden
*Howard Hertzberg
*Bill & Ellen Higgins
Shelley & Larry Hitt
Elizabeth Horn
Walter Houghtaling
Gerald & Dolores Kopel

Thank You Donors!
Debra Kovacs
Mary Julsen
*James Lauer
*David LeCompte
Jennifer Levin
Mark & Linda Lewis
Ariadne Lie
Peter & Pam Lindquist
*Paul & Nanci Limbach
John Litz
Darlene & Edward Loeffler
Mari-Lynn Mason
Jim & Beth McBride
*William McGehee
Michele Manning
Dann Milne
David & Cheri Murphy
*John & Myrna Murray
Arnie & Bobbi Neiss
William & Phyllis Odell
*Richard & Karyn Parsons
*Tim Parsons, Esq. & 
	 Dr. Nancy McMahon
*Geoff Peterson
John & Jeanne Posthumus
Mary Catherine Rabbitt
Paul Radosevich & Laura Dixon
Ken Ransford
Meghan Reed
*Beth Reilly
Marijo Rymer
Mandy & Michael Rigg
*Howard Rosenberg
*Helen Sanks
Jill Schneider
James & Pamela Shaddock
Cleone & Paul Smith
*Rod & Connie Smith
Fred Smokoski
*Vince Snowberger
Ron Sylling
Debbie Tessar
*Steve & Marianne Thomas
Nancy Tucker
*Steve & Valerie Veraldi
Barbara Vossler & Kimberley Erickson
*Peter Wall
Jeanne Weis
*Edward & Judy Wells
Neil & Joan Windsor
Gean Wingert
Judy Wolfe & Jody Webb
*Patricia Yeager
Richard Yolles
Steve Zimmerman  n
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We provided direct service to 1,192 Coloradoans statewide in housing (170 
clients), employment (239 clients), mental health services (159 clients) 
and education (270 clients).  Of these, 499 individuals received direct legal 
representation from The Legal Center, including direct legal assistance on 
behalf of 13 special needs students experiencing severe restraint in public special 
education settings across Colorado. For those clients’ cases that are closed with a 
resolution, the outcome was in the clients’ favor 87 percent of the time. 

•	 We provided information and referral to 6,195 callers. 
•	 Our educational programs reached 9,421 people.  
•	 We continued promotion of The Legal Center through our Facebook and 

Twitter.
•	 The Colorado Long-Term Care Ombudsman Program and the Legal 

Assistance Developer Program are administered by The Legal Center under an 
agreement with the Colorado Department of Human Services and operate in 
conjunction with the 16 regional Area Agencies on Aging (AAA) to coordinate 
services statewide. The collective statewide network provided legal services 
to 3,699 older persons; made 5,908 visits to assisted living residences and 
5,095 visits to nursing homes - more than twice the required number of 
visits; completed 5,612 consultations with individuals; and investigated 4,501 
complaints, 76% of which were fully or partially resolved to the satisfaction of 
the resident. 

•	 Our web site received over 60,291 visits, and Randy Chapman’s Ability Law 
blog received 17,591 hits.  

•	 We sold 2,069 copies of our four major publications and re-introduced the 
new and improved Residents’ Rights Bingo Game.  n

In FY 2011, our staff and volunteers accomplished significant results on 
behalf of people with disabilities and older people across Colorado.
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Financial Summary FY 2011

Income		                % of total income	
Government grants & contracts 	     $1,932,907 	 89.8%
Charitable contributions	 $176,212	 8.2%
Publications sales and fees	 $44,232	 2.0%
Total Income:	 $2,153,351		
 
Expenses	                  % of total expenses
Programs:	 $1,939,821	 87.9%	
Fund Raising:	 $89,748	 4.0%	
Administrative:	 176,455	 8.1%	
Total Expenses:	 $2,206,024		
Net:	 ($60,176)	 	
Ending Net Assets:	 $534,015 

THIS INFORMATION MEETS THE BETTER BUSINESS BUREAU CHARITY STANDARDS.

According to Center for Legal Advocacy’s Audited Financial Statements for the year ended 
September 30, 2011: Administration

8.1% Fundraising
4.0%

Programs
87.9%

Join Our Legacy Society today 
and remember The Legal Center.  
The Center for Legal Advocacy, our legal and 
corporate name, is usually known as The Legal 
Center for People with Disabilities and Older 
People.  We are very fortunate to have many 
friends and supporters who have included The 
Legal Center in their estate plan arrangements, 
and we would like to again thank those donors 
referred to in the ‘Legacy Society’ section of this 
publication.  As a result of their planned and 
future gifts, whether by a bequest, trust, gift of 
life insurance policy or beneficiary designations 
on retirement accounts (to name but a few), they 
are members of our Legacy Society. 

May we invite you into our Legacy Society?  If you 
have remembered The Legal Center with such a 
gift, we invite you to let us know.  As a member 
of the Legacy Society, you become part of a group 
whose shared commitment is to ensure a future 
in which the promise and protection of the law 
is available to older people and people with 
disabilities.   Please contact Joshua Anderson, 
Director of Development, at 303-722-0300 ext. 
507 or email: janderson@thelegalcenter.org , 
if this is something you have done or have an 
interest in pursuing.  Thank you in advance for 
your interest in the future of The Legal Center.  n

Giving Opportunities
We rely on your generous support of The Legal 
Center for People with Disabilities and Older 
People!

Workplace Giving - There are several ways to 
include The Legal Center when giving at the 
workplace.  We hope you will consider and 
remember us, depending on your employer’s 
available options.  The choices include:

Mile High United Way, www.unitedwaydenver.org, 
and designate The Legal Center for People with 
Disabilities and Older People

Caring Connection – with over 58 nonprofit 
organizations that serve the needs of Colorado’s 
most vulnerable people, Caring Connections 
is the federation we joined in 2010 to allow 
participation through the combined campaigns 
for Denver, Colorado and the Federal Government, 
along with many private companies.  Visit www.
caringconnection.org for more information and 
please designate The Legal Center, #1094, when 
reviewing your options for the year.  

Online Giving – Remember to visit our website, 
www.thelegalcenter.org and make an online 
donation any time of day or night.  n


